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Sincerely,

Dear Mr. Freeman:

Congratulations!  Your firm has been certified as an eligible participant in the County of Los 
Angeles Community Business Enterprise (CBE) Program.  This certification is valid until 
January 19, 2019.

The County of Los Angeles Department of Consumer and Business Affairs (DCBA) reserves 
the right to request additional information and/or conduct an on-site visit at any time to verify 
any documentation submitted by the applicant. If there are any changes during this certification 
period, you are required to notify DCBA immediately.

We would also like to thank you for registering your business with the County’s Vendor 
Registration website (WebVen) at http://camisvr.co.la.ca.us/webven. You are now eligible to 
participate in the County’s on-line access to open bids, be placed on bid lists generated by 
County departments looking for prospective vendors and periodically be notified automatically 
via email of County bids by specific commodities/services.

Again, congratulations on your certification. If you have questions, please call (855) 230-6430 
or email us at cbesbe@dcba.lacounty.gov and refer to the identification number above.

January 19, 2017

Mr. Tyrone Freeman, CEO CBE Program I.D.#.
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